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Harrington School  
328 Lowell Street 
Lexington, MA 02420 
(781) 860-0012 
harrington.lexingtonma.org  
 

Harrington 

March  
1 Harrington Reads 

Book Club (Grades 
4&5) 

3  METCO Family Friends  
4  Talent Show - 6:45 -9 
8  Family Math Night – 

Grade 2 - 6:45 -8pm  
10   3rd  & 4 th  Grade Concert 

9-9:45 am – concert for 
school; 7 -7:45pm – 
concert for parents  

14  National Pi Day (3.14!)  
15   School Council 

Meeting, 7:30 -8:30 am  
15   Science Fair - 6:30 -8pm  
29   Family Math Night 

(Kindergarten)  
30  Conference Day Early 

Dismissal (12:15)  
31  Conference Day - 

Regular Dismissal  
 

April  
1 Harrington Hurrah  
 7-9 pm  
5  Family Math Night, 

Grade 1 - 6:45-8 
5 PTA Internet Safety 

Event, 7:30pm  
6  Conference Day - Early 

Dismissal (12:15)  
7  Conference Day – 

Regular Dismissal  
12   School Council 

Meeting - 7:30 -8:30am  
14   METCO Family Friends  
14   4 th  Grade Strings, & 5 th  

Grade Chorus, Band & 
Strings Concert  -   

 9 – 10 am for school,  
 7 - 8 pm for parents  
18 - 22   No School  - April 

Vacation  
27 - 29   5 th  Gr. Camp Trip  
 
MCAS & other details 

available online  
 

Volunteer 
Opportunities  

 
Spring Fair 
Help before or during the 
event (p. 3) 
Harrington Hurrah  
Help during event (p. 2) 

From the Principal  
Elaine Mead, emead@sch.ci.lexington.ma.us  
 

Harrington School is a 
professional community that is always 
learning and growing.   We benefit 
because we are part of a s chool district 
that shares strong core beliefs and a 
focused mission.  The district level 
curriculum review process and 
professional development courses are 
based on these beliefs and organized 
around the mission.  As a result of this 
high quality work, we  are challenged to 
improve our practices each year.  At 
Harrington, teachers are leaders in this 
work.  Teachers lead the learning and 
demonstrate their extraordinary 
commitment to their profession.     

Teachers volunteer to contribute 
to our school improv ement efforts by 
serving on various teams and 
committees.   Each week representative 
teachers and specialists gather before 
school to plan the best use of our faculty 
meetings and our school -based 
professional development time.   The 
“Planning Team” looks at the needs of 
the school as a whole, raises issues of 
concern, and collaborates to develop 
action steps.   

Another group, the “Technology 
Team” has been instrumental in 
promoting the use of instructional 
technology to improve student learning.   
Teachers  in this volunteer group, in 
collaboration with our district 
technology specialist, are leaders in 
technology integration and have 
organized workshops for the faculty.  

Teachers enthusiastically shared 
their expertise and were willing to help 
colleagues le arn new technologies.  The 
small group learning as a  result of this  

 
. . . conti nued, page 2  

From the PTA President  
Suzanne Bruno, brunojs@comcast.net 
 

As this long winter comes to a close, we 
look toward an eventful Spring at 
Harrington School with the f ruits of PTA 
planning work.     On Friday, April 1 st, the 
PTA will host the Harrington Hurrah.  This 
fun, family event will include a silent 
auction, as well as entertainment.  The 
proceeds from this event will be used to 
purchase technology for Harrington’ s 
classrooms.  
  On Tuesday, April 5 th at 7:30pm, 
we will be co -hosting a  PTA meeting on 
the subject of Internet safety.  All of the 
elementary schools in Lexington, as well 
as LexFUN!, are joining together to offer 
what we believe will be an exciting and 
informative event  geared towards 
parents of elementary school children.     
  We are very fortunate to be 
bringing Cris Clapp Logan, from the 
Washington DC base d non -profit 
agency, Enough is  Enough (EIE), to 
speak at this event.       

Enough Is Enough (EIE) is 
frequently sought out by the media, 
educators, policy makers, law 
enforcement officials, and industry 
leaders for their expertise on solutions for 
ensuring that children have a safe and 
rewarding experience online.   Enough Is 
Enough staff regularly provi de interviews 
to leading national news broadcasts as 
trusted exper ts on Internet safety issues.  

The Enough Is Enough  (EIE) 
mission is to make the Internet safer for 
children and families.   They emerged as 
a national leader in Internet safety in 
1994, and have pioneered efforts to 
raise public awareness about the 
dangers of Internet pornography, sexual 
predators, cyber  bullying, and other 
Internet threats.   

 . . . conti nued, page2
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Principal’s Message, continued…  
 
collaborative effort was positive and produ ctive.   

Most recently, eight faculty members from 
Harrington were able to attend a workshop on 
Response to Intervention (RtI).  This workshop 
challenged us to think in new ways about how we 
schedule instructional time and how we organize 
instruction so th at all students achieve at high 
levels.   This group of classroom teachers and 
specialists from Harrington are learning and 
leading as we move forward in planning our 
school improvement efforts for next year and the 
future.   

The energy and professional en gagement 
of the talented educators at Harrington make this 
a remarkable place.  In addition to all the school -
based leadership, many of our faculty members 
also serve on district level committees such as the 
Elementary Report Card Committee, the English 
Language Arts Cu rriculum Review Committee, 
Full-Day Kindergarten Committee, Professional 
Development Committee, and the New 
Teacher/Mentor Program Committee.  We have 
teachers who are working with the district 
technology leaders to write grants and pilot 
interactive technologies.   

Harrington teachers make a difference in 
Lexington and they make a difference for your 
children.   I am very grateful to be the principal of 
such a vibrant school community and I am 
fortunate to be one of many leaders here.  
 

 Science Fair  
Lynnell Stern, lynnellstern@aol.com 
Helen Goodreau, ehhgoodreau@aol.com 
 
Do you have a Harrington Student at your house 
interested in science?  The Harrington Science Fair 
is this month, March 15 from 6:30 -8pm.  

Perhaps there are some science proje cts 
happening at your home already!  Alternately, 
you can go online or to the library to find a 
wealth of interesting experiments in any of the 
branches of science from batteries to birds, 
bubbles to balls, and even ramps!  

Look for a flyer with more detai ls coming 
soon in Home Folders.  Bring your science project 
or just come to see what others have observed!  
 

PTA Message, continued…  
 
EIE has been featured on CNN, Fox News, MSNBC, 
Dateline , The Today Show , Oprah , 20/20 , The Wall 
Street Journal, The New Yo rk Times, The 
Washington Post, USA Today, The Washington 
Times, The San Francisco Chronicle, The San Jose 
Mercury News and People Magazine,  among 
others . 
  The Harrington PTA will also be purchasing 
copies of Enough is Enough’s Internet Safety 101 
video gu ide, which we will donate to the 
Harrington School library.  

We hope you will all join us for this exciting 
evening.  More details about the location of this 
event will follow.  
 

Harrington Hurrah  
April Fool’s Day Festival  
Sandy Parks, sparks0827@gmail.com 
 

Bring the Family for a Night of Fun!  
  

The Harrington PTA is excited to be hosting 
The Harrington Hurrah April Fools Festival.    Kids of 
all ages will have a blast; there will be a DJ, 
dancing, juggling, arts an d crafts, crazy hat 
content, a silent auction and much more.   The 
event will take place at Harrington Elementary, 
328 Lowell St., on Friday April 1 st at 6:30pm .  
Admission fe e is $25/family or sign up by March 25 
and pay only $20/family.   The proceeds from  this 
event will be used to buy new ELMO document 
cameras and whiteboards for our classrooms.  

There are many ways to get involved with 
the Harrington Hurrah, volunteer your time and 
help out at the event, make a donation to the 
silent auction or just brin g the family for a night of 
fun.  Every little bit helps our school.    For more 
information, please contact Sandy Parks.  

 
Box Tops Thursdays 
Ellen Cameron, eusol@aol.com  

Jacqy Fiore, jacqyfiore@rcn.com 
  

WOW!  We have collected an incredible 
number of Box Tops! Our latest count was 4,641 
box tops. Which means $464.10 for Harrington.  
Our goal is 9940 box tops for the year, or just shy 
of $1000 for Harrington.   We are more than a t hird 
of the way there !   
 

- continued  next page   
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Every Box Top counts !  Keep collecting 
and check out the Box Tops 4 Education Website 
to sign up for valuable coupons.   When yo u 
register Harrington receives money for our 
valuable programming .  Once you ha ve five Box 
Tops, or any multiple of five , bring them in on a 
Thursday.  We look forward to seeing you!   
 

 
ACT – Arts Created Together  
- Christine Chisholm, 

-  
On December 16 , 
Harrington’s 
kindergartners  were 
regaled by the beloved 
author of nursery 
rhyme s, Mother Goose, 
as part of the Arts  
Created Together (ACT) 
curriculum. Dressed in 
historically accurate 
and finely detailed 
costume, Mother Goose 
entertained and 
engaged the children in 

an interactive performance of her famous  nursery 
rhymes, songs and st ories.  A sampling of nursery 
rhymes, recited in wonderful, dramatic fashion, 
included Cackle Cackle, Mother Goose, Twinkle, 
Twinkle Little Star, Baa Baa Black Sheep, Jack and 
Jill, Little Jack Horner and Sing a Song of 
Sixpence. Mother Goose prefaced each  rhyme 
with a lively discussion of its inspiration and origin 
and then encouraged the kids to participate with 
their own dramatic flair. Mother Goose then had 
the children form a circle to play a game to the 
song, Here We Go Looby -Loo. Every child had the 
opportunity to suggest a body part, which then 
became the theme of the song to which the 
game was played and danced. Mother Goose 
ended her performance with an animated 
retelling of the classic fairy tale, Little Red Riding 
Hood. The children were captivat ed as she 
brought each character to life with pantomime 
and superb acting.  The performance cleverly 
integrated relevant class lessons and age 
appropriate information.  As Mother Goose bid 
farewell to lords and ladies of kindergarten, it was 
clear that she  had inspired the curiosity and 
imagination of all.  

 
 

Spring Fair  
Kim Goldinger, kimgoldinger@alum.mit.edu 
Claudia Lavin, clavinrdz@gmail.com 

 
 Mark your calendars:  

 Sunday, May 22nd 12:00 – 4:00 
  
Special Guests this year include:  
Silly Willy the Clown &  Sponge Bob  
Back by Popular Demand:  
Giant Slide  
Petting Zoo  
Old Favorites:  
Moon Walk/Bounce House  
Tennis Can Surprise (Everyone's a winner!)  
 Cake Decorating Contest (Great prizes!)  
 Class Baskets Raffle (Please contribute!)  
 Dunk Tank  
 Fun Games and Pri zes 
 Rancatore's Ice Cream  
 Barbeque  
 Pizza 

METCO Family Friends 
Debra Morales, debiedddrt@yahoo.com 
Rebecca Horne, rahorne@gmail.com 

 
We especially enjoy this time in o ur Family 

Friends year.  All of the rush of the fall and the 
holidays are over, and the students and parents 
alike can relax and enjoy the time we have 
together.  The friendships have grown and 
reached a wonderful level of comfort.  This time 
of year also affords us many more opportunities to 
get the friends together for extended play dates 
and shared experiences at concerts, Bingo Night, 
and other school functions.  It’s so much fun 
seeing the kids dressed up and excited to share 
these moments together, an d it’s great for the 
parents to get the chance to sit together at these 
events and share our pride and excitement for 
our children.  
 Many of the Lexington families host their 
Boston friends for extra afternoons and evenings 
when there’s a school event at n ight, so the 
Boston student doesn’t have to ride the bus home 
to Boston, only to drive back to Lexington in the 
evening.  The students are so excited by this 
“bonus” time, and it really shows what strong 
bonds our families have built.  There is no end to 
the offers we get to host students.  It is a pleasure 
working with all the families in this program.  Thank 
you!  Please add the rest of the play  dates 03/03, 
4/14, and 5/5 . 
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Science Enrichment   
K – 2:  Kristen Reed, kreed@edc.org  

 
The Changes in States o f Matter  program 

from the Discovery Museum in Acton, MA was big 
hit with the second graders.  They loved watching 
and smelling the gas created when the presenter 
placed dry ice in water and how the dry ice tied 
inside a balloon blew up the balloon!  The kids all 
sat back as the liquid nitrogen boiled just sitting in 
a beaker in the classroom and marveled over a 
host of cool demonstrations about what 
happened after different objects were placed in 
it:  
·     A fresh flower shattered after being touched.  
·     A stretchy rubber band broke into small 
pieces.  
·     A metal ring shrank so that a ball that could 

easily pass through before got stuck.  
 

 According to some 2 nd  graders the best part 
was:  
“…when she put the dry ice in the bottle of warm 
water and we  got to smell and touch the gas.”  
“…when she spilled liquid nitrogen on the floor. 
 When I spill something I have to clean it up but 
this liquid cleaned itself up.”   

This program supports Lexington’s second  
grade Science Benchmarks and i s sponsored by 
the Harrington PTA through the A.C.T.  program.  
 

Second Graders investigating the quickest ways to 
melt a solid into a liquid 
 

Heartfelt Thanks 
…to Beth Gaudette and  Joanne Kaye  of the Harrington Bingo Committee 2011 for putting on another great Bingo 
Night, and to all of the parents and students  who together made Bingo Night 2011 so successful.  We were able to raise 
$846.00.  
… to Ellen Cameron, Principal Mead, Assistant Principal Smith, Ms. Yardley, Ms. Suslack, Ms. Tempesta, Ms . Nasson, Ms. 
Class, Ms. Archibald, Ms. Hall and  Ms. Wojcik  for their time, patience and energy bringing about Bingo N ight.  
… to Ellen Cameron  for always going above and beyond what is expected and who makes being a Bingo “emcee” 
look easy and fun!  
… to Ms. Minasian and  Ms. Bush for always helping out whenever and wherever needed!  
… to custodian Mr. Miles  for helping w ith the set -up and clean -up of Bingo night.  
… to the vendors who so generously donated gifts to Bingo Night: Whole Foods Woburn, Snip -Its Burlington, Candy 
Castle, Trader Joes Burlington, Barnes & Noble Burlington, Rice Cubes and Rancatores .  Remember to support these 
vendors and let them know you are from Harrington School Lexington so these vendors know these donat ions make a 
difference. A lot of schools hit these vendors up time and again, especially from Lexington. Let's m ake Harrington stand 
out!  
 
… to the Resnick Family  & Hilary Cameron  for counting all those box tops this autumn & winter, respectively.  
 
    

The Harrington Herald  

Editor:  Cristina Burwell - (781) 862.2018, cristinaburwell@mac.com  
Proofreader: Leslie Zales – leslie.zales@gmail.com  

 
The Harrington Herald  is the monthly newsletter of the Harrington PTA, published six times a year.  In keeping with PTA N ew sletter Policy, The Herald  will print items directly related to 
the schools and their PT A’s.  This includes curricular, co -curricular, and extra -curricular activ ities that are PTA - or system -supported, and school -sanctioned projects.  All articles are 

subject to editorial discretion.  Newsletter mat erial may be emailed to Cristina Burwell (se e above).  If you cannot email your submission, please call her to make other 
a rrangements.  

Visit the Harrington School website for online editions and a rchives at http://harrington.lexingtonma.org . 

 

Mark Your Calendars: 
 

Internet Safety Program 
Tuesday, April 5th at 7:30pm 

 
Details to follow in Home Folders 


